Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission
Regular Meeting

November 13, 2012

Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in Hiawatha Conference Room B. Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland and Frank Glaser. Employees: Angie Cole and Kelly Friedl. Guests: Kim Downs- City Clerk. Absent: Dan Wilkes and Bill Hornett. 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Frank Glaser, to approve December 11, 2012 agenda. Motion carried.
Motion by Frank Glaser, second by Larry Eveland, to approve minutes with correction of Frank Glaser’s name in the November 13, 2012 minutes. Motion carried.
Hi-CREW Kiwanis Proposal
Angie Cole explained the proposal from Hi-CREW Kiwanis for selling concessions at Music in the Park for the 2013 season. Hi-CREW was the only one that responded to the Not-For-Profit Agency Request form. Other groups can still take part in the concessions but will not be placed in the 2013 Hiawtha Activity Brochure due to the deadline. Deb Theis stated that everything went well last year and had no issues.
Motion by Frank Glaser, second by Larry Eveland on the approval of Hi-CREW Kiwanis to serve concessions at the August Music in the Park Concert Series for 2013. Motion carried.
Review of 2013 Activity Brochure

Angie spoke of the 2013 Activity Brochure and the changes made for the upcoming year. “This year we have 12 sponsors which covers the cost for printing the (2,500) brochures.” We have many new programs and special events including our new partnerships with the Cedar Rapids Titans, the Kennedy Basketball Team and Linn County Public Health on their 10th annual 5K. “We are very lucky to have a lot of new programs in place this year.” Frank asked if the department has trouble finding volunteers for these events, or if they approach Angie to help? Angie mentioned that we always find enough volunteers it just depends on when the event or program is offered, but it can be difficult. There were no changes to the 2013 Hiawatha Activity Brochure. Everyone liked the bright colors and was happy with the turnout.
Parks and Recreation Updates:
Lodge Location update-Angie and Kim Downs are still researching land possibilities for placing a new recreation lodge. “The process is going to take a little more work because we want to develop a good relationship with land owners. We want a location that will provide us with the best entry access,” Angie stated. Guthridge Park pavilion/stage update - The City recently highered an Engineer Coordinator that the department will work with in hopes of scaling down the proposal done by the University of Iowa and reducing the costs to fit our budget.

New Years Eve Event-The Big Top Balloon Drop New Years Eve Event with the Cedar Rapids Titans will take place on December 31st from 11:00-2:00 p.m. at the Eastern Iowa Sports Complex. The cost for the event is $5 a child. Frank Glaser thought the price was very reasonable as far as comparing it to other family events on that day. 
We received a $250.00 donation from Wal-Mart to purchase cupcakes for the cake walk, and prizes for the carnival games. Fareway is giving a discount for hotdogs and buns for the lunch we will be providing. The department is able to use the carnival games from the Hiawatha Elementary school for this event. We are still looking for volunteers. 
Larry Eveland turned in his resignation to the Park Board on December 11th. He will be moving to Cedar Rapids early next year. He will still be volunteering at the Kids Movie Nights in January, February and March 2013. We wish him the best of luck!

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Frank Glaser, to adjourn at 6:15 p.m. Motion carried.

       _______________________________

Deb Theis, Chairperson
    _________________________________________ 

ATTEST: Angie Cole, Parks and Recreation Director
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